นสพ.เดลินิวส์ ฉบับวันศุกร์ที่ 15 มีนาคม 2562

ตะลุยโจทย์ ม.ปลาย

. เพื่อเตรียมสอบ ONET + 9 วิชาสามัญ + GAT-PAT

วิชา GAT: ภาษาอังกฤษ ชดที่ 15 (ตอนที่ 1/2)



โดยช่วงตั้งแต่ 5 มี.ค.-28 มิ.ย. 62 ท่านสามารถติดตามได้ดังนี้ ตะลยโจทย์ ป.6 ในวันอังคาร, ตะลยโจทย์ ม.3 ในวันพธ และตะลยโจทย์ ม.ปลาย ในวันพฤหัส+วันศุกร์

Choose the best alternative.

- 1. A woman: Oh, wonderful! Our computer's working again.
- A man : I called the repair shop.
- 1) How did you fix it?
- 2) Who did you find?
- 3) What did you call?
- 4) When will you use it?
- 2. You wanted to buy a dress. You didn't have enough cash on you but you have credit cards. You asked the shopkeeper: "...
- 1) Can I pay by credit card?
- 2) Should I give you a card?
- 3) How much can I owe you?
- 4) Do you mind if I don't have cash?
- 3. At the sport club. two swimming pools and four tennis courts, there are also a fitness center and a sauna.
 - 1) due to

- 2) so as to
- 3) according to
- 4) in addition to
- .. that our relationship was in trouble, but it's all a lie. I think it started when I said that we were seeing a couples' therapist because we wanted to learn how to make our marriage work better.
 - 1) rumours 2) legends
- 3) beliefs
- 4) thoughts

Read the extract below, then answer the questions 5-8.

We now know smoking marijuana is harmful. The younger you are, the more harmful it may be. Research has shown that people who smoke marijuana before the age of 15 were over 7 times more likely to use other drugs than people who have never smoke

The most effective deterrent to drug use among kids isn't the police, or prisons, or politicians. One of the most effective deterrents to drug use among kids is their parents. Kids who learn about the risks of drugs from their parents are 42% less likely to smoke marijuana than kids who learn nothing from them. They are 50% less likely to use inhalants. 56% less likely to use cocaine. 65% less likely to use LSD. So if you're a parent, talk to your kids about drugs. Research also shows that 74% of all fourth graders wish their parents would talk to them about drugs.

- **5.** According to the first paragraph, what is the **true** statement?
- 1) Marijuana is more harmful to young people than the old.
- 2) Marijuana is more harmful to old people than the young.
- 3) Young people who smoke marijuana will not use other drugs in
- 4) Old people would rather smoke marijuana than other drugs

- 6. Who or what are the most likely to prevent kids from using drugs? 1) the police 2) prisons 3) politicians 4) the parents
- 7. In the second paragraph, what does "They" refer to?
- 1) the parents
- 2) the risks of drugs
- 3) the kids who learn about the risks of drugs from their parents
- 4) the kids who never learn about the risks of drugs from their
- 8. What are inhalants, cocaine and LSD?
- 1) nutrients
- 2) medicines
- 3) food additives
- 4) addictive drugs

เฉลย

- 1. เฉลย 1) How did you fix it?
 - ผู้หญิง : โอ้ เยี่ยมเลย คอมพิวเตอร์พวกเรากลับมาใช้งานได้
 - แล้ว **คณซ่อมมันยังไงเหรอ**

ผ้ชาย : ผมโทรไปที่ร้านซ่อมน่ะ

How did you fix it? = คณซ่อมมันยังไงเหรอ

สอดคล้องกับประโยคถัดมา รวมถึงประโยคก่อนหน้าที่ระบว่า คอมพิวเตอร์กลับมาใช้งานได้อีกครั้ง แสดงว่าก่อนหน้านี้เคยเสีย หรือมีปัญหา

- 2) Who did you find? = คุณหาใครเจอ
- 3) What did you call? = คุณเรียกอะไร
- 4) When will you use it? = คณจะใช้มันเมื่อไร
- 2. เฉลย 1) Can I pay by credit card?

คณต้องการซื้อชดกระโปรงหนึ่งชด คณมีเงินสดติดตัวไม่พอ แต่ คุณมีบัตรเครดิต คุณถามเจ้าของร้านว่า **"ขอจ่ายผ่านบัตรเครดิตได้ไหม**"

> Can I pay by credit card? = ขอจ่ายผ่านบัตรเครดิตได้ใหม เหมาะสมกับสถานการณ์

- 2) Should I give you a card? = ฉันควรให้บัตรแก่คุณไหม
- 3) How much can I owe you? = ฉันติดค้างเงินคุณได้เท่าไร
- 4) Do you mind if I don't have cash? = คุณจะว่าอะไรไหม ถ้าฉันไม่มีเงินสด
- 3. เฉลย 4) in addition to

ที่สโมสรกีฬาแห่งนี้ **นอกจาก**สระว่ายน้ำ 2 สระ และสนามเทนนิส 4 สนามแล้ว ยังมีศนย์ออกกำลังกายและห้องชาวนาอีกด้วย

> in addition to = นอกจาก ใช้เพื่อให้ข้อมลเพิ่มเติม

- 1) due to = เนื่องจาก
- 2) so as to = เพื่อที่จะ
- according to = ตามที่
- 4. เฉลย 1) rumours

มี**ข่าวลือ**ว่าความสัมพันธ์ของพวกเรากำลังมีปัญหา แต่มันเป็นเรื่อง ไม่จริงทั้งสิ้น ฉันคิดว่ามันเริ่มจากตอนที่ฉันพูดว่าพวกเราไปพบนักบำบัดชีวิตคู่ เพราะพวกเราต้องการเรียนรัวิธีที่ทำให้ชีวิตสมรสดียิ่งขึ้น

rumours = ข่าวลือ

หมายถึง ข่าวที่พูดถึงกันทั่วไป แต่ไม่มีหลักฐานที่ยืนยันให้ชัดเจน ว่าเป็นจริงตามที่พูดกันหรือไม่ มักมีนัยในเชิงลบ

- 2) legends = ตำนาน, บุคคลที่มีชื่อเสียงและเป็นที่ชื่นชอบ
- 3) beliefs = ความเชื่อ. ความมั้นใจ
- 4) thoughts = ความคิด. การคำนึ่งถึง. ความคิดเห็น
- 5. เฉลย 1) Marijuana is more harmful to young people than the old. โจทย์ถามว่า ตามย่อหน้าแรก ข้อความที่เป็นจริงคืออะไร

Marijuana is more harmful to young people than the old = กัญชาอันตรายต่อคนที่อายุน้อยมากกว่าคนสงอาย

หาคำตองได้จากประโยคที่สองในย้อหน้ำแรก

- 2) Marijuana is more harmful to old people than the
- young. = กัญชาอันตรายต่อคนสงอายมากกว่าคนที่อายน้อย
- 3) Young people who smoke marijuana will not use other drugs in the future. = คนอายุน้อยที่สุบกัญชาจะไม่ใช้ยาเสพติดชนิดอื่นๆ
- 4) Old people would rather smoke marijuana than other drugs. = คนสูงอายุจะสูบกัญชามากกว่ายาเสพติดชนิดอื่นๆ
- 6. เฉลย 4) the parents

โจทย์ถามว่า ใครหรืออะไรป้องกันเด็กๆ จากการใช้ยาเสพติด

the parents = พ่อแม่

หาคำตอบได้จากประโยคที่สองในย่อหน้าที่สอง

- 1) the police = ตำรวจ
- 2) prisons = คุก, เรือนจำ
- 3) politicians = นักการเมือง
- 7. เฉลย 3) the kids who learn about the risks of drugs from their parents

โจทย์ถามว่า ในย่อหน้าที่สอง "Thev" หมายความถึงอะไร

the kids who learn about the risks of drugs from their

parents = เด็กๆ ที่เรียนรัพิษภัยของยาเสพติดจากพ่อแม่

เพราะ They จะใช้เพื่อแทนบุคคลที่เป็นประธานของประโยคก่อนหน้า

8. เฉลย 4) addictive drugs

โจทย์ถามว่า สารระเทย โคเคน และแอลเอสดีคืออะไร

addictive drugs = ยาเสพติด

- สรปได้จากประโยคที่สามถึงประโยคที่หกในย่อหน้าที่สอง
- nutrients = สารอาหาร
- 2) medicines = ยารักษาโรค
- 3) food additives = สารปรุงแต่งอาหาร (อาทิเช่น เครื่องปรุงรส

นักเรียนสามารถเข้าไปดูข้อมูลย้อนหลังได้ที่

www.bunditnaenaew.com